The following email message is being forwarded to all Immunization Program Managers and POB Field Assignees. 
This message is being sent through a message service. Please view the message below on how to: request additional information and/or questions or how to submit survey or questionnaire information. Thank you.


From: Fasano, Nancy (CDC/CCID/NCIRD) 
Sent: Thursday, December 20, 2007 11:32 AM
To: NCIRD Immunization Grantee Mailbox (CDC)
Subject: For transitioned grantees only: Hib returns process for providers who received vaccine shipped by McKesson, Level 2
This message is intended only for grantees that have transitioned to centralized vaccine distribution.

As a follow up to yesterday’s all-grantee message that provided guidance on the Hib returns process for all transitioned and non-transitioned grantees, this message provides details specific to transitioned grantees.

Yesterday McKesson forwarded a spreadsheet to Stericycle that lists lot numbers and doses shipped by provider PIN and address.  Stericycle will send a standard packet to each provider with detailed instructions on how to send the vaccines to Stericycle.  Please note that providers should not send the vaccines back to McKesson but rather to Stericycle, following the part of the instructions as if they had purchased the vaccines directly from Merck.  As part of the instructions in the packet from Stericycle, providers should complete and return the enclosed Business Reply Card, complete the packing slip, pack the vaccine in any shipping container along with the packing slip, and use the enclosed pre-paid UPS shipping label to return the product to Stericycle.  The package will also include Stericycle’s toll free phone number that providers should use if they have any questions.

Julie Orta, MPH, CHES 
Assistant Project Lead
Vaccine Management Business Improvement Project (VMBIP)
Immunization Services Division/CDC
1600 Clifton Road, N.E., MS E-52
Atlanta, GA  30333 
Tel:  (404) 639-8217
Fax: (404) 639-8615 
jio7@cdc.gov 
This document can be found on the CDC website at: http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/programs/vmbip/downloads/vaccine-recall-transgran-508.doc  
